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NORTHWEST MICHIGAN COMMUNITY ACTION AGENCY, INC.

Board of Directors Meeting – January 17, 2019
PRESENT:




ABSENT: 
Ed Boettcher



Crystal Abramczyk (E)

Art Jeannot 



Tom Kelley (E) 

Tonya Schroka


George Lasater
Rev. Gerald Cook


Larry Levengood (E)



Louis Fantini



Lindsey Walker
Debbie Bishop


Mary Klein (E)

Tony Ansorge


Brenda DeKuiper 

Carolyn Rentenbach

Carol Smith (E)

Pam Niebrzydowski


Patty Cox 
Grace Ronkaitis


Jennifer Smith
Jeff Miller


 
Marc Milburn 
Ralph Stephan 
Judy Nichols 


Tom Olmsted

  

Gillian Gines
The meeting was called to order at 12:34 P.M. by Chairperson Rev. Gerald Cook.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call was taken and a quorum established.

AGENDA
Rev. Gerald Cook requested approval for the meeting Agenda.
Motion by Pam Niebryzdowski, supported by Louis Fantini, that the meeting agenda be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

The minutes of the December 13, 2018 meeting of the Board of Directors were presented for Board action.  
Motion by Louis Fantini, supported by Tonya Schroka, that the minutes of the December 13, 2018 Board of Directors meeting be approved as presented.  Motion carried.
MEMBERSHIP ANNOUNCEMENTS
Jerry Cook introduced Izzy Lyman from the Emmet County Board of Commissioners.  
Motion by Jeff Miller, supported by Pam Niebryzdowski to accepted Izzy Lyman as the new Public Sector representative from Emmet County.  Motion carried.

PUBLIC INPUT 
None.
POLICY COUNCIL REPORT

Tonya Schroka presented the minutes from the Policy Council meetings on December 13, 2018 and January 10, 2019.  
Motion by Lou Fantini, supported by Debbie Call to accepted the Policy council meeting minutes for December 13, 2018 and January 10, 2019 as presented.  Motion carried. 
EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS REPORT
Kerry Baughman, Executive Director, presented the Financial Reports and Annual Operations Plan and Report Summary for December 2018, bank credit card statements for December 2018, and the status of Agency Program Operations.  The status of the current partial federal government shutdown was also reviewed.  Many NMCAA programs have already received approval for 2019 funding so those programs are not affected.  TEFAP and CSFP are 2 that are currently the most vulnerable. Households looking for utility assistance are facing a new process that is resulting in a number of barriers to service. The first assist must be accessed through an application within MiBridges and approved/paid through the Department of Health and Human Services.  NMCAA can assist households in applying for a first assist in MiBridges or can directly assist clients when/if they are in need of further assists with payment.
Motion by Judy Nichols, supported by Grace Ronkaitis, that the Executive Director’s report be approved as presented.  Motion carried.

BUSINESS 
HEAD START / EARLY HEAD START SCHOOL READINESS DATA


Shannon Phelps, Director of Child and Family Services, presented the fall 2018 checkpoint data for the Early Head Start and Head Start programs.  The fall checkpoint serves as an indicator of how the children are preforming when they enter the programs in the fall.  It also allows staff and management to determine the areas of largest need for the children so appropriate instruction can be individualized.  The data will be compared with additional checkpoints to evaluate the children’s growth for the program year. 
SAFETY AND EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS PLAN 
Abria Morrow, Site Manager, and Alicia Temple, ERSEA Manager, presented the NMCAA Safety and Emergency Preparedness Plan.  The purpose of the plan is to protect the health and well-being of employees, clients, and volunteers, secure the facilities and infrastructure, and to maintain / resume program operations in the event of an emergency.  The plan was developed by reviewing many resources and cultivating plan development partners in our communities.  This document will serve as an Agency-wide guide that can be customized for all locations.  Trainings will be planned for all staff and practice emergency events will be carried out so all employees know how to react in different potential situations.
Motion by Peachy Rentenbach, support by Grace Ronkaitis that the NMCAA Safety and Emergency Preparedness Plan be accepted as presented.   A roll call vote was requested.  
Yes – 15 (Boettcher, Schroka, Cook, Lyman, Bishop, Ansorge, Rentenbach, Niebrzydowski, Ronkaitis, Miller, Millburn, Stephan, Nichols, Olmsted, Gines)  
No – 2 (Jeannot, Fantini)  

Motion carried.
SENIOR NUTRITION / MEALS ON WHEELS UPDATE
Lisa Robitshek, Senior Nutrition Manager, presented a Senior Nutrition / Meal on Wheels update which included a review of the program services, the financial challenges that are being faced, and the commitment to continued quality services.  2018 started the exploration of alternative revenue sources and expense reduction which will help to narrow the gap for FY 2019.  Work with a Fundraising Consultant has also begun and positive results are already visible in the year end campaign.  The goals are to meet the financial needs for FY ’19 and learn best practices and implement systems to support financial sustainability in the long-term.  Meal on Wheels is looking for a Board volunteer who will collaborate with Meal on Wheels staff to provide updates to the Board.  Peachy Rentenbach agreed to assist with this request.
NEIGHBORWORKS ORGANIZATIONAL REVIEW

Karen Emerson, Financial Management Services Manager, reminded the Board that NMCAA became the 239th NeighborWorks Affiliate on September 17, 2012.  NMCAA’s first review was in 2015 and our next Organizational Review will be February 25th through February 27th.  NeighborsWorks will use the PROMT Program Review Process.  PROMPT stands for: Production, Resources, Organizational Management and Board Governance, Management, Planning, and Technical Operating and Compliance.  Preparations are underway for the review and the scheduling of phone interviews with Board members are being set up.

It was also announced that the Tax Program will begin appointments on January 28, 2019. Super Saturday is taking place on February 9, 2019.  There will be a special tax preparation day for Vets on February 14, 2019.  Project Connect in Petoskey is scheduled for March 13, 2019.
OTHER BUSINESS

• NeighborWorks Organizational Review scheduled the week of February 25, 2019.
• Save the Date!  The annual Super Saturday Special Event will be held at the Traverse Bay Area Career Tech Center on Saturday, February 9th.  The theme this year in “Healthy, Wealthy and Wise”.  Tax appointments will be offered.
• Visit scheduled with Congressman Moolenaar in his Cadillac office on January 25th.  We received a call from his office asking if we could help a family in the Lake City area impacted by the government shutdown and to also be a reference for future inquiries.
• Notification of CLASS Review from the Office of Head Start the week of March 4th.  The Classroom Assessment Scoring System is a research-based assessment tool used to measure quality caregiver and child interactions in a classroom setting.  Still have not received an update form our Focus 2 Review last October.
• Organizational Stand 4.6 An organization-wide comprehensive risk assessment has been completed within the last 2 years and reported to the governing board. 

Due March 2019.
• We have recently been approached by three different Childcare programs wishing to explore the potential of partnering.  Several other providers have approached us for training in areas such as active supervision and Teaching Strategies GOLD and by local intermediate school districts regarding our Attendance Policies and Procedures – All within the last month! 

BOARD COMMENTS
None
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 2:43 P.M.
Next meeting will be: Thursday, February 21, 2019 at 12:30 PM  
The February 21, 2019 meeting and the meeting for March 21, 2019 will be held at the:    

Presbyterian Church of Traverse City
701 Westminster Road

Traverse City, MI  49686
Respectfully Submitted
Mary Klein, Secretary


Betsy Rees, Recording Secretary
